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 Annual Chapter Report - 2016
Date of report submission: May 15, 2016
Name of School/College: Duquesne University Mylan School of Pharmacy
Chapter name and region: Alpha Beta Chapter, Region II
Chapter advisor’s name and e-mail address: Dr. Lapinsky (lapinskyd@duq.edu), Dr. Leak (leakr@duq.edu) 
Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting: Lauren Curry
Date delegate’s name submitted to Rho Chi: March 6, 2016
Past year’s officers and e-mail addresses:

President: Katheryn Wendekier (wendekierk@duq.edu) 

Vice President: Megan Jackson (jackso16@duq.edu) 
Secretary: Alexis DeLeo (deleoa@duq.edu) 
Treasurer: Katherine Hilton (hiltonk@duq.edu)
Historian: Lauren Curry (curryl@duq.edu) 
New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year:

(If not yet elected, please indicate date of anticipated election and report names within one week of election)

President: Alivia Kusiak (kusiaka@duq.edu) 
Vice President: Emily Meredith (meredit1@duq.edu) 
Secretary: Sarah White (whites6@duq.edu) 
Treasurer: Alexa Moss (mossa1@duq.edu)
Historian: Briana Dannessa (dannessab@duq.edu) 
Number of Rho Chi student members at college or school, listed by class year and program (and by campus if more than one campus):


Class of 2016: 38 members (weekend and traditional pathway combined)


Class of 2017: 38 members (weekend and traditional pathway combined)


Class of 2018: 36 members (weekend and traditional pathway combined)
Meetings: Provide information on meetings held in the following tabular format (Limit 1.5 page)
Note:  If your chapter is part of a split campus, please list the meetings with campus reference under the Attendance (i.e. A, B or 1, 2 with a note to indicate the campus of reference).
	Date
	Attendance
	Agenda
	Action Steps

	08/31/2015
	27
	The purpose of this meeting was to discuss tutoring, fundraising ideas, and review sessions.
	Members were instructed to fill out forms to be an eligible tutor and were informed on the procedure of turning in their tutoring hours.  Fundraising options were presented to members and members were asked to contribute their own thoughts/concerns/ideas.   Members were informed of the review session groups and the expectations for each review session.  Members were instructed to formulate proactive review sessions with pre-written questions and materials so that the sessions did not solely rely on attendees’ questions.

	09/28/2015
	17
	This meeting was held in order to receive feedback on the review sessions.
	Members who had hosted review sessions were asked about the techniques they found useful and those that they felt were not helpful, as a reference for future review group sessions.  General feedback from members was received and the student feedback given to members was provided to the organization.  

	10/19/2015
	15
	The purpose of this meeting was to designate review group “leaders” and offer the option of a T-shirt fundraiser.  This meeting also helped us gain member insight into further interests and ideas for the organization’s future direction.
	The remaining review sessions and groups were announced and each group was asked to designate a leader. The treasurer proposed a T-shirt fundraiser for Rho Chi members on campus.  A survey was sent out to gather member feedback concerning other options for the T-shirt.  Due to waning interest and lack of involvement in the review sessions, members were asked their opinions concerning the organizations’ future activities. 

	02/01/2016
	17
	The purpose of this meeting was to gain member feedback and interests for the organizations’ future direction.
	At this meeting, members were again asked what they felt would be a worthwhile endeavor for the organization and its members to pursue.  

	03/11/2016
	31
	This meeting was held in order to elect the 2016-2017 officers
	New officers were elected by the incoming members.  These officers were instructed to set up a meeting with the outgoing officers.


Strategic Planning: 

The main goal of this academic year was to implement more effective review sessions for the PY1 and PY2 classes. Review sessions in the past were often unsuccessful, and this year’s executive board tried to improve the sessions so that there would be increased student attendance.  In refurbishing the review sessions’, the organization hoped to increase their influence and ability to promote the development of intellectual leadership. Another goal for the organization was to improve active membership and to increase members’ involvement.  Active members are essential in order for the organization to expand its services and promote its goals and missions.
Activities:  
Tutoring
Tutoring remains the Alpha Beta chapter’s main contribution within the Mylan School of Pharmacy.  Approximately one-third of the Rho Chi members offered individual and small group tutoring services to students in subjects such as biochemistry, human pathology and physiology, pharmacy calculations, cardiology, infectious disease, psychology and neurology, endocrinology, etc. These tutoring sessions have received positive feedback from both students and faculty, and because they promote the development of intellectual leaders, will continue in years to come.
Review Sessions

Although review sessions had been offered in years past, this year’s executive board made efforts to revamp the structure and delivery of the sessions.  In the past, there was no preparation prior to the review sessions and students were expected to arrive armed with their own questions.  In order to attract more students, facilitate learning, and help Rho Chi members reflect on their own performance, the five members hosting the review sessions were asked to create questions for the student attendees.  PowerPoint and/or the Socrative app was/were used during the review sessions.  Each member was expected to complete two review sessions, which covered topics in cardiology, psychiatry and neurology, infectious disease, pharmaceutics, biochemistry, and human pathology and physiology.  The review sessions were well received by the students who attended.  Many students commented on the improved delivery, saying that it helped them gauge their knowledge and enabled them to come up with questions as the sessions progressed.  Despite the positive feedback, these sessions were discontinued after the fall semester due to lack of participation by the Rho Chi members.  This activity promoted collaboration amongst Rho Chi members and faculty, as there were times when faculty members were asked for guidance in the creation for the review sessions.  This activity also promoted the development of intellectual leaders, and should be reinstated in the coming academic year. 
American Pharmacists’ Month Outreach Program (October 14, 2015)

The American Pharmacists’ Month Outreach Program has become an annual event hosted by the Mylan School of Pharmacy.  This outreach program is held in Market Square of the business district of Pittsburgh.  This event was established in order to spread awareness of the profession as well as provide services and education to Pittsburgh residents.  Multiple screenings are held, vaccinations are offered, and information concerning various disease states is made available to the public. This year, Rho Chi and Phi Lambda Sigma worked together to offer patient education.  Our educational outreach was focused on the process of prescription filling in a retail pharmacy setting.  The organizations decided to promote this form of education since many do not understand the lengths that retail pharmacists must go to in order to ensure the safety and effective treatment of patients.  This activity promoted collaboration across multiple organizations in the pharmacy school, and more specifically amongst the Rho Chi and Phi Lambda Sigma chapters at Duquesne. 
Financial/ Budgeting:
All budgeting was determined and approved by the faculty advisor, Dr. David Lapinsky. Over the course of the year we held one fundraising event, which consisted of selling T-shirts with the words “Rho Chi Alpha Beta Chapter” in white on the front and a quote on the back. These T-shirts were made available to all student as well as faculty members of the society.
Initiation Function: 

For the third consecutive year, the Rho Chi initiation ceremony was held during the Mylan School of Pharmacy’s annual APhA-ASP, Phi Lambda Sigma, Rho Chi banquet.  This banquet serves to recognize student organizations in addition to the initiates of PLS and Rho Chi.  The event was well attended and included organization leaders, PLS inductees, Rho Chi inductees, and their families.  Dr. Stephanie Zalewski served as the key-note speaker.  Dr. Zalewski is a Duquesne Alumnus with over 15 years of experience in the Rite Aid corporation; she assumed several leadership roles while in the school and as an alumni.  Stephanie stressed the keys to her personal success, and shared her experiences and struggles as a leader both within the school and as a practicing pharmacist.
Evaluation/Reflection: 
This year our organization struggled with member involvement in some events such as the review sessions, but continued to provide valuable tutoring services.  Although I believe that our members had great potential to improve our chapter, this did not translate into as many concrete accomplishments as we hoped, due to inactivity of some members.  The lack of involvement was a barrier in achieving all our goals. It should be noted that steps are being taken to improve upon these weaknesses in the coming year.  There is already discussion of greater collaboration between the Rho Chi and PLS organizations and involvement with the Rho Chi chapter at the University of Pittsburgh.  Furthermore, the incoming president has offered multiple suggestions to help improve the participation in tutoring and review sessions. 
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